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Colorado  Springs 
MAY 2017 

Meet your Colorado District & 

Region ‘F’un Staff at: 

Colorado District Staff 
Region ‘F’un Staff 

 

Visit Colorado Chapter I at    

www.SpringsWings.org 

 

CHAPTER  I     

MONTHLY GATHERING  
 

WHEN 

1st SATURDAY 
8:30 coffee,   9:00 meeting 

 

LOCATION 

Holy Cross Lutheran Church 

4125 Constitution Ave. 

 

Chapter Directors—Steve & Jacque Callicott 
 Directors@SpringsWings.org 

Asst. Directors—Don  & Jackie Lacasse   
 AsstDirectors@SpringsWings.org 

Rider Education—Jim & Olga Wyman 

 RiderEd@SpringsWings.org 

Treasurer—Don Cruzan   
 Treasurer@SpringsWings.org 

Historian/Scrapbook—Laurie Cruzan 
 Historian@SpringsWings.org 

Newsletter Editor—Olga Wyman 

 Editor@SpringsWings.org 

Phone Tree Coordinator—Nancy Lockhart 
 PhoneTree@SpringsWings.org 

Sunshine Committee—  Marilyn Irish, Nancy Lockhart  
 Sunshine@SpringsWings.org 

Webmaster — Glenn Goode  
 Webmaster@springswings.org  

Membership Enhancement Coordinator— 

 Claude & Nancy Lockhart 
 Membership@SpringsWings.org 

Community Service Coordinator— 

       Marsha Curry,         CoiComSrv1@SpringsWings.org 

       Nancy Lockhart,      CoiComSrv2@SpringsWings.org 

       Laurie Cruzan          CoiComSrv3@SpringsWings.org 

Chapter Photographer—Everyone 

Store — Jeannie Bondurant 
 Store@SpringsWings.org 

 

COUPLE OF THE YEAR (COY) -  Cliff & Myra Childs 

INDIVIDUAL OF THE YEAR (IOY) -  Joe Carlson 

 2017 Chapter I Staff 

http://www.coloradogwrra.com/District/Staff.htm
http://gwrra-regionf.org/node/17
http://www.springswings.org/
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-From the Director’s Desk - 

 
It’s May…probably one of our most favorite times of the year.  It’s the time of year 
where bikes start blooming out all over the place after a long hard winter of 
dormancy.  All the different colors and shapes suddenly springing to life again with…
well the roar of RPMs and wind whistling though their spokes.  This is the time of 
year where you grab life by the handle bars and twist.  Yes, this is one of our favorite 
times of the year as it marks the start of biking season.  So, as they say, be sure to 
look for all those blooming bikes…in fact look twice, save a life. 
 
There’s no better way to start the season than with a maintenance day.  We had a 
fantastic turn out at this year’s Maintenance Day.  We didn’t get an official nose 
count, but it was so great to see everyone again including all folks that we haven’t 
seen in a while.  There were quite a few bikes that were worked on throughout the 
day.  At one point, there were 2 bikes in the garage missing their front tire, forks, etc 
as they were getting rebuilt.  Lot’s of oil changes going on everywhere.  New 
accessories were getting added and old parts getting replaced.  Everywhere you 
looked their was Activity everywhere!  We also were able to somehow turn out 16 
fleece blankets as well.  Amazing!  All of this wouldn’t be possible without the great 
members of Chapter-I, and especially the generosity of Darrel and Laurie for opening 
up their house, kitchen, garage and driveway that made all of this happen again this 
year.  Thank you!! 
 
Rallies, conventions, or whatever you call it, it’s just a great time to get together.  The 
Region “F”un Rally is just a few weeks away.  I hope everyone has a chance to get 
out to Tucson this year to enjoy the great weather, to see everyone, and to just have 
a lot of Region “F”un! 
 
Have a great May, and we hope to see you out there 

 
 

Ride safe, and we will see you out there.  
Steve & Jacque  
Colorado Chapter I Directors 

Springs Wings MAY 2017 
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  Springs Wings MAY 2017 

THOUGHTS FROM THE BACK SEAT 
 
May I start out by sending a, HUGE, thank you to Darrel and Laurie Cruzan 
for opening their home again on Saturday, May 6, for, Chapter I’s, annual 
Maintenance Day. 
 
We had a terrific turnout, with many of our regular members, members we 
haven't seen in awhile and some new faces too!  It was WONDERFUL to see 
you all there! 
 
Also, thank you to all of you who so graciously contributed delicious dishes, 
fruit, sweets or drinks for Saturday’s breakfast.  EVERYTHING was so, very 
good!  
 
While the guys were busy working on LOTS of bikes in Darrel’s garage, the 
EXCEPTIONAL ladies of chapter I made fleece blankets that will be donated 
later this year to those in need.  When everything was said and done, with all 
the fleece that was donated and all the helping hands, the ladies had 
completed, 16, blankets!!!  WOW!  I told you they were exceptional! 
 
The weather was sunny, the conversation good and on top of that, we all 
learned  a new game:) Our time together was not only productive but fun too!  
I LOVE that our time together is ALWAYS fun. 
 
Finally, from the bottom of my heart , I want to thank EVERYONE in the 
chapter who ordered a chapter shirt, or two, or three:).  YOU have made it 
possibly for Don Cruzan to get our shirt order placed.   Now, with new 

chapter shirts headed our way, EVERY member of our 
chapter I family will have a chapter I shirt to wear and THAT’S 
the way it should be…………you all are truly the BEST!  
THANK YOU so very much! 
 
Jacque Callicott 
Chapter I Director 
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Members to Remember 

Best Wishes in Swift Recovery 

Kirsten Day 
Dave Wren 

Darrell Cruzan 
  

Best Wishes in Upcoming Surgery 
Maurice Snyder 

Springs Wings 

Don & Jackie Lacasse  
Assistant Chapter I Directors 

 
Chapter I  

2017 
 

Individual 
of the Year 

 
Joe Carlson 

 
Chapter I  

2017 
 

Couple 
of the Year 

 
Clliff & Myra 

Childs 

MAY 2017 

MAY 2017 

     

    3-Ray Moravek 

             4-Chris Erskine 

           22-Ray Daniels 

                Laurie Cruzan 

          26-Carol Farmer 

               Dave Wren 

          28-Mark Damschen 

          30-George Davis 

          31-Myra Childs 

MAY 2017 

 

                 7– Ralph & Bobbie Clayton 

      12-Don & Pam Benuska 

      14-Rich & Donna Noah 

JUNE GOODIES 
 

Don Cruzan & Cathy Luce 

Paul & Jeannie Bondurant 
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Springs Wings 
 
 

 
 

Dave & Kathy Wren  
Casey Ward & ‘Charlie’ [We miss you too Chris!] 

Ray & Carole Moravek 
Mike & Janet Hall 

Mike & Debbie Wyman 
Joe Carlson—[Chapter I  IOY] 

Don Bush 
Charlie & ‘Taz’ Daye  [We miss you too Kirsten!] 

Barney & Mio Hunter 
 

Special Welcome also to Cheryl—Special Guest with Don Moeller  
 

! Welcome Old & New Friends ! 

 

   SPECIAL THANKS  
  DARREL & LAURIE CRUZAN 
 
We can’t THANK YOU enough For All You Do in 
Opening Your Home and Garage for the Annual 
Maintenance Day. 
 
  Thanks also to those who pitched in with their time and  
   talents helping fellow members accomplish a great deal  
   of work done for their bikes. 
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Springs Wings 

May 26-28- Region F Convention-Star Pass, Tucson, AZ 
 
Jun 3-   Road Captain’s Course—Instructor Earl Edwards  
                [following Chapter I Monthly Gathering] 
 
Jun 4-’THE BRIDGE’ Annual Ride 
 
Jun 10-Lake Isabell picnic ride [watch for email w/ details] 
 
Jun 23-Dinner Ride [watch for email w/details] 
 
Jun 24-Chapter L Multi-Chapter Copper Mountain Ride 
 
Jul 8-Chapter E—Annual Poker/Bug Run Fundraiser 
 
Jul 15-ANNUAL CHAPTER I PICNIC / ‘Fun’d raiser 
 
Jul 13-15-Wyoming District Rally-Sundance, WY 
 
Aug 24-26-ALOHA CO District Convention-Salida 
 
Aug 29-Sept 1-WING DING Convention-Grapevine, TX 
 

Refer also to the Colorado District Calendar  
for other dates/events 

  LET’S GET READY FOR SOME CAMPING !!!   
    
  1st UP—     May 12-14  LaJunta KOA   [719] 384-9580 
                              [Special - Pay for Friday & Saturday is $10] 
                              glennand alexis@goodewoods.com 
 
 

http://www.coloradogwrra.com/Calendar/DistrictCalendar.html
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 RIDER EDUCATION  

 

IT’S RIDING SEASON-- 

ARE YOU & YOUR BIKE READY TO RIDE? 

 

Maintenance Day is usually filled with tire changes, oil changes, fork seals, 
and other general maintenance of the bike.   
 
Having just had our Annual Chapter Maintenance Day Gathering, thought 
it would be good to touch on some other things to consider in preparation 
for what’s considered the ‘primary’ riding seasons. 
 
What’s the condition of your tires; how much tred is left, and how old are 
they?  What shape is your windshield in? Have you done your T-Clocs of 
the bike?  [For those who aren’t familiar with the acronym; T-Clocs is for 
Tires & Wheels, Controls, Lights, Oil, Chassis, Sidestand.]  This is the 
same for Trikes, except for the Sidestand. 
 
How about your gear? ‘What’s the condition of your gloves, boots, jacket, 
pants, zippers, rain gear? How old is that helmet? What’s the condition of 
your face shield?  
 
Don’t forget to check your trailer to be sure it’s ready to go too! Lights, 
tire condition & pressures, and lubing the bearings.   
 
Also, When’s the last time you took a look at your First Aid kit? Does it 
need replenishing or replacing?   
 
Don’t forgot to be sure you’ve got your current copy of the Gold Book in 
your bike too! 
 
Take the time to check things out now and get things handled so you’re 
ready to ride! 

 
Jim Wyman 
Chapter Educator 
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Springs Wings 
 
 

  

MAINTENANCE   DAY, breakfast & BLANKET MAKING 
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Springs Wings 
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Springs Wings 

 
 
 

News from the Membership Enhancement Coordinators 
 
 

      Claude and Nancy announced a new ride program for Chapter I.  Those who  
coordinate a ride with at least 5 bikes/trikes along will receive 5  50/50 tickets the 
following month. The coordinator of the ride does not have to be the lead bike, but  
Is required to let the MEC’s know who went on the ride and take  pictures to send to 
the newsletter and website.  
 
     
     GOLDWING RUSH!!!  If you cross a State Line, stop, take a picture of your bike in 
front of the State Line sign and send to the Lockhart’s.  They will post it on a US map 
in hopes to fill up the whole map. These states have been claimed  
already: FL, GA, MS, AL, LA, TX, NM, AZ, CO, KS, MO, AR, TN, OK, WY, MT but there 

 

 Members Since: 
 

 

  MAY 

  
  Paul & Jeannie Bondurant  1984 
             Ron Smith—1986 
  Chris & Casey Ward—1996 
  Chris & Sandie Erskine-1996 
  Dan & Tiffany Maine-2013 

MEMBERSHIP ENHANCEMENT 
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Springs Wings 
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- PLEASE  HELP  US MEET THE MINIMUM - 

ORDER  a SHIRT or SHIRTS - Thanks so much !! 

Springs Wings 

 

CHAPTER  SHIRT  

EXAMPLES 

 

 
 

Front 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Back 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Front 

Only 

Several people are still  

waiting to get their very     

own Chapter I Shirts. 
 

Please Contact 

Don Cruzan or  

Steve & Jacque Callicott  

to place your order. 

 

Order can be placed once       

minimum order is met. 
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Springs Wings 

 
 

COMMUNITY SERVICE  

What an incredible start 

to the Fleece Blanket 

building—16 so far!! 

 

FOOD PANTRY 

570.5+ Pounds!! 

Thank you! 
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Springs Wings 

 

ROAD CAPTAIN /  

CO-ROAD CAPTAIN  

TRAINING DAY 

Hosted by CO-I 
Saturday, June 3, 2017 

10:30am – 2:30pm 
**After CO-I Gathering** 

 

Holy Cross Lutheran Church 

4125 Constitution Avenue 

Colorado Springs, CO  80909 

     
 

YOU MUST HAVE: 
1.  A Drivers’ License with a Motorcycle endorsement. 
2.  A GWRRA Membership Card. 
3.  Proof of Insurance and current motorcycle registration. 
4.  FULL RIDING GEAR 

Helmet 
Jacket or Long Sleeves 
Over the ankle boots or shoes 
Full fingered gloves 

The first (3) items must be current/not expired! 
THESE RULES WILL BE ENFORCED!  

**CLASS will be LIMITED 

to 12 bikes/trikes** 

 

Road Captain and Co-Road Captain Patches 
will be available for purchase ($4.00/each) 

at the completion of the course 

RSVP by May 27th 
Road Captain Course – Earl Edwards  719-459-2426  edwards_1500@hotmail.com 
   Jim Wyman   719-649-6697   jimolga2000@yahoo.com   

mailto:edwards_1500@hotmail.com
mailto:jimolga2000@yahoo.com
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Springs Wings 

BUNKHOUSE FOR SALE $3,850 
2011 B&F Specialties Bunkhouse Motorcycle Camper Trailer 
 
► This is a B&F Specialties Bunkhouse Motorcycle (or small car) Camper Trailer w/ 3 

attached leveling jacks 
► Very good condition, no leaks, no rips, no tears; material, screens, and zippers work;  
► LX Model 
► Beige body with gray marine vinyl cover 
► Blue tent material/white roof 
► 6x6 Mini Den (add on room) 
► King Bed 
► Enclosed tub storage accessible from inside tent when set-up 
► Air Conditioner opening and skirt  
► 26 cu/ft Carpeted storage area (lockable) 
► Mounted cooler frame 
► Spare Tire mounted on back 
► Radial Tires (7,500 or less miles) 
► after market electric brakes and controller (for use with m/c) 
► LED side and rear lighting (run / brake / turn) 
► Heavy duty tent pegs & 2 ropes + 

Contact: Bruce Partner 719-262-0452 or 719-339-5938 
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Springs Wings 
For Sale: 2001 Gold Wing - $10,500     

 
2001, 27,000 miles, abs, CB, 6 CD disc, F4 vented windshield, modulating brake light and head-
lamp, new Dunlap Elite III, driving lights with chrome cowling, handle bar lift and back, luggage 
rack, spoiler with brake light, WindWings, no trailer hitch. 
 

Contact Don Bush— donabush1@icloud.com  

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:donabush1@icloud.com
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Springs Wings 
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Springs Wings 
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Springs Wings 

 

http://www.jennydanielshomes.com/
http://www.barrysden.com/
http://www.apexsportsinc.com/
http://kisantech.com/
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Springs Wings 

Newsletter Editor 

4165 Blaney Rd E 

Peyton, CO  80831 

CO_Inewsletter@yahoo.com 

GOOFY  

Goofy is awarded to one Chapter 

member who has done the goofiest thing 

since the last meeting. Goofy gets to 

spend the next month with that person. 

The person receiving Goofy must add or 

attach something that represents their 

“goofy” stunt. 

 

Members, be on the look out for someone 

pulling a Goofy. 

 

Goofy is on Vacation 

http://www.springswings.org/

